~Coun’ry Warns Residents .
¢ About Phone Solicitation

Santa Cruz County merchants and
residents are advised to be cautious if
they have received a phone call ask-

 ing for donations of $60 to sponsor for

one month elderly couples to receive
“meals on wheels.”

Santa Cruz and Aptos business and
professional people are reporting a
telephone solicitation from a female
caller representing, ‘‘Golden Years
Senior Services.”

County Consumer Affairs has
learned that there is no connection
with either the local Golden ‘Age
Nutrition program or the local home

delivery meals service which is under
the auspices of the Visiting Nurses
Association and the Food And Nutri-
tion Program which operate in’ the
county.

Receipts given out for donations

show a San Jose P.0. Box, reported
Gloria Lorenzo, Consumer Affairs
coordinator.

Anyone who has been contacted or
has contributed to this phone solicita-
tion is requested to call the Consumer
Affairs division of the district at-
torney’s office at 425-2054.
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